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Minutes 

SCHOOLS FORUM – 20 September 2018

	Members


	Frieda Perry (FP)  Chair

Paul Lufkin (PL) Vice Chair
Carole Cook (CC)

Stephen Donegan (SD)
Carla Chandler (CCh)
Julia Waters (JW) 
Andrew Kennedy (AK) 

Fiona Duffy (FD)
Fr Simon Peat (FSP) 

Kirsten Heard


	        Primary School rep (Hatfeild)
Primary School rep (Wimbledon Park)
14-19 rep (TRP Ltd)

Primary School rep (Malmesbury)

        PRU rep (Melbury College)
        Secondary School rep (Ursuline)

RC Diocesan representative

Primary School rep (Dundonald)

Primary Governor rep (St Mary’s)
Secondary School rep (Raynes Park)

	In Attendance
	Marius Karsten-Strydom (MKS)
Allison Jones (AJ) 


	LBM CSF – Finance
LBM CSF – Head of Early Years 


	Apologies
	Jane McSherry (JM)

David Erridge (DE)

Tony Bayon (TB)

Hamish Dowlen (HD)

	LBM CSF – AD, Education

        Perseid Special School (Vice Chair of Govs)

        Academies rep (Harris Merton)

Secondary School Gov rep (Raynes Park)

        

	
	
	

	
	
	ACTIONS

	1.
	Welcome & Apologies

	
	                                                                                                                                                                                       
FP opened the meeting by welcoming colleagues.   Introductions were then made and apologies noted.  

As previous Chair has resigned new Chair Frieda Perry and Vice Chair Paul Lufkin were appointed.


	

	2.
	Draft Minutes of the Meeting on 27 March 2018 and Matters Arising   
	

	
	
Minutes agreed for accuracy
	

	3.
	Membership  

	
	No PVI representative schools 
List of members to be provided at the next meeting.
	JMc


	4.
	Draft Consultation
	

	
	Issue raised regarding timescales of distribution
JW stated that it is not acceptable to distribute documents of such volume and must have prior notice when sending members that large documents.
The entire document and the summary will be circulated to schools. Discussion took place on the complexity of the information in the document and process for consultation directly with schools.

There is an option to have a session at the next Primary Headteacher’s meeting on Tuesday 2 October 2018 and/or some drop-in sessions. A decision may be made at the end of the meeting on whether Secondary school’s required a separate session.
An overview was provided from summary and main document. Local discretion in moving to the NFF was extended for a further year.
An explanation regarding the growth fund requirement was provided. The cost implication from changing from a historic to a formulaic method of allocation funding was also explained.
Confirmation that only 0.5% can be transferred from the Schools Block to the High Needs Block without Secretary of State approval.

Questions were raised on the options available from JW
A discussion took place on the issue, depending and on each of different options it impacts differently upon each school; so a consensus is a challenge. 
PL asked is the range of options broadly appropriate to circulate the document.

FP stated that they have previously agreed to stabilise the sector and deliver a local formula that closely aligns to NFF.
It was asked if we happy with these options or if there are any other options that Schools Forum should considered or if other options were considered?
MKS explained that option A & B represents Merton’s old local formula. An additional option was provided to allocate additional funding through IDACI rather than FSM as this was a concern raised by some schools last year. Option C & D replicated the NFF where one option excluded the new funding floor factor.

A discussion followed that different schools will benefit differently depending on each option. There is no obvious solution.
Agreed to take out table 2.1.10. Part of the role is going to stay on Schools Forum is to support the sector they represent that they understand the consultation document.
MKS explained the impact of the MFG in more detail and a possible further option considered.

It was agreed to add information to make it clearer what the options mean.
It was agreed to include an additional option E based on the NFF but using a MFG of 0.5% to take us closer to the NFF but to protect losing schools.

MKS was asked to move the MFG to 2.2 to be closer to the formula section.
No changes proposed to the Early Years single funding formula.
It is proposed that there is a new level of funding within the Special Education Needs Inclusion Fund for children attending specialist provision prior to an EHCP 

There was a request for the value of the existing 1c level to be reviewed
A quick overview was provided on the High Needs Block. The cost pressure of between £4m and £5m was highlighted. This is due to a small funding increase (0.5%) compared to the caseload increase of 17.6%.
Confirmed the transfer request from SB to HNB of 0.5% (£600k).

It was asked that the timetable be included as part of the main document rather than being included as an appendix.

PL thanked Marius Karsten and that his hard work was acknowledged.


	MKS

MKS

MKS

MKS

MKS



	5.
	Year 11 funding – Top Slice 
	

	
	CCh raised the year 11 situation and agreement for MK to respond together with JMc.
	JM/MKS

	6.
	Date of Next Meeting 
	

	
	
The next meeting will be held on 31 October 2018, 4pm at Malmesbury School.
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